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EXPLANATORY NOTE

The latest trends in information technology, particularly in the field of 
telecommunications, are greatly felt in our country. Almost all Filipinos nowadays 
own and use cellular phones to exchange voice calls and text messages, giving the 
Philippine the distinction of being the text-messaging capital of the world. Not only 
that -  we use our phones, tablets and other smart mobile devices also to connect to 
the internet and avail of online services. With the use of such devices, business 
transactions as well as everyday living have become more effective and efficient.

Many owners of such devices prefer to use the pre-paid subscriber identity 
module (SIM) card. Not only is this pre-paid SIM card easily accessible, i.e., it can 
be bought almost everywhere, the owners thereof can likewise easily evade 
detection since prepaid SIM cards are virtually undetectable. Due to this, 
unscrupulous individuals almost always take advantage of the same in the pursuit 
of their criminal activities to the detriment not only of a particular interest but that 
of the whole nation.

The proposed bill therefore seeks to address the above-mentioned problem 
being brought about by the proliferation of pre-paid SIM card. It provides for a 
system of regulating the sale and/or disposition of pre-paid SIM cards and also puts 
into place the procedures to be followed if a member of the law enforcement 
agency and/or officer would like to retrieve information concerning the owner of a 
pre-paid SIM card that had been used in a criminal or illegal activity without 
prejudice to the rights of the registered owner under existing law. With this in 
mind, it is hoped that the proposal will contribute in one way or the other, in 
providing solution to our recurrent peace and order problem.

Every new technology carries with it tremendous responsibility. The 
technology should be used for the advancement of the interest of all and not only of 
a chosen few. It therefore becomes our imperative duty as lawmakers to ensure 
that the benefits we derive for this technology should be used properly and not 
abused by some segments of our society.

It is for this reason and the advancement of the common good that early 
passage of this bill is earnestly sought.
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